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PLEASE CIRCULATE

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 18, 1995

7:30 P.M.
246 QUEEN STREET
ROOM 202
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MINUTES
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Executive
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ADJOURNMENT

VEUILLEZ CIRCULER
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7:30 P.M,
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PIECE 202

OUVERTURE DE LA REUNION

APPEL NOMINAL DES
DIRIGEANTS *

ADOPTION DE L/ORDRE DU
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COMPTE-RENDU DE
L’ASSEMBLEE PRECEDENTE

DEBAT DU COMPTE-RENDU

CORRESPONDANCE

RAPPORTS
Dirigeants
Comités

AFFAIRES NOUVELLES

FERMETURE
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REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
MONDAY, OGZOBBR—TS, 1995

SEPTEMBER |

President Dubé called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL EXECUTIVE PRESENT: Eunice Dubé
Corie Pyl
Jim Davidson
Les Cundell

MEMBERS PRESENT: John Kruithof
Laura Burgess
Anita Lloyd

The President noted for the record that Sister Peggy Coupland
would not be in attendance due to personal reasons and that Brother
Doherty was attending another meeting out of town.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA .

The Agenda was amended to include items under New Business.
M\S\C John Kruithof/C. Pyl/Carried
BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

No questions were put forth.

CORRESPONDENCE

No questions were put forth.
REPORTS

President’s Report

Sister Anita Lloyd questioned the dissatisfaction mentioned in
the president’s report vis-a-vis Job Swapping. The President

replied that Members felt that packages were not dealt with in an
equitable fashion and then provided detailed information with

regard to generic job descriptions.
M\S8\C Eunice Dubé/Les Cundell/Carried
First Vice-President’s Report
The First Vice-President reported verbally that he agreed with

the statements contained in the president’s report and found also
that many more phone calls were being received and many more



questions were being asked in relation to the Early Retirement,
Early Departure packages. He mentioned two employees were
interested in leaving or Job Swapping and that, although Personnel
were very slow in the process, the two employees ended up being
satisfied with the final result. He emphasized that morale was low
and that Members did not place much confidence in fair treatment by
the Department. He also mentioned that he had received enquiries
concerning leave status as well as maternity leave and that he had
passed one enquiry on to our Service Officer, Mary Ramsay.

M\8\C C. Pyl/Jim pDavidson/Carried

In relation to the First Vice-President’s report, Brother Jim
Davidson mentioned that the 1995 Pension Booklet was on display at
the Service Center if anyone was interested.

Second Vice-President’s Report:
NIL as the Second Vice-President was absent.
Third Vice-President’s Report:

The Third Vice-President reported verbally that he had also
been approached concerning generic Jjob descriptions and had
discussed it with the President and our Service Officer, Mary
Ramsay. He said that he had noticed people were feeling the
pressure and that the whole posting cycle was more demanding this
time around. He also stated that he was approached by some Members
questioning whether or not they should file a grievance in their
particular situation.

M\8\C Jim Davidson/L.‘Cundell/Carried

In relation to the Third Vice-President’s report the President
stated that she had had occasion to discuss this particular case
with the Members involved and that the Local had advised them and
was keeping a close watch on events as they occured.

Secretary’s Report
NIL
Treasurer’s Report

The financial statement was presented by the Treasurer. He
told those in attendance that our bank account was in the process
of being moved to the Royal Bank in the Lester B. Pearson Building
in accordance with a decision reached and voted on at a previous
meeting. The Operational Account that we write cheques on is now
in the Royal Bank. The changeover took place in July. There is
still money in Canada Trust which we will transfer to the Royal
Bank in the very near future. The Treasurer has approached the
Royal Bank to arrange to have our statement sent to us at the end




of the month instead of the middle of the month as this would
facilitate things for the Local. The July statement is based on
going through the bank statement and cutting it off at July 31st.
The August statement has not come in from the Royal Bank and is
expected to be received September 15th. He also stated that he has
changed our system from Lotus to Quatro Pro and that by doing so
our financial statement will be much less complicated and easier
for Members to comprehend. Our total now stands at $144,681.80.

He stated that the financial team comprised of E. Dubé, C. Pyl and
himself, which was authorized at a previous meeting would ensure
that the funds still to be retrieved from Canada Trust would be
placed to generate the best possible return for the Locals’s money.

M\8\C L. Cundell/C. Pyl/Carried

In relation to the Treasurer’s Report questions were put forth
concerning telephone charges, payment for PSAC Boardroom, Education
Leave, Janitorial Services, Postal Charges and Insurance Premiums.
It was also mentioned that the statements had been simplified and
that the Treasurer deserved the credit. Our sincere thanks were
expressed and everyone agreed we were headed in the right
direction.

Committee Reports:

Foreign Service Directives: Brother J. Kruithof reported
verbally that meetings are ongoing and that he would be attending
one on rent shares. He stated the review would start up again as
it had been held up by the Department froming a Committe of their
own before presenting their side. He stated that the Local was
instrumental in getting a questionnaire sent out to the missions
looking for their input. The response was not overwhelming but, at

least, Members abroad were given the opportunity to send in their
views and comments.

Membership: NIL
Health and Safety:

Brother C. Pyl stated there was not an abundance to report as
the Committee had not met over the summer months, that the next
meeting of the Committee was scheduled for Wednesday and that we
hoped to get the process up and running again. Questions were put
forth regarding the issues we addressed. It was stated that
current issues consisted of ongoing concerns regarding asbetos
removal, safety of floors, the front steps and overcrowding in the
work area. Generally speaking, any issue concerning the safety of
our Members. ‘

NEW BUSINESS

a) Brother Cundell mentioned that from September 1992 to april
1994 the files had not been looked after and that he had put forth




a review explaining what had been done to get the Local’s filing up
to par. For any newcomer to the Local Executive the system would
now be comprehensive and all files are in order. This system will
be maintained now on a voluntary basis and for any large project we
will continue to hire part time help as needed. Future upkeep of
the files will be discussed on an ongoing basis.

b) The President reported on the purchase of our new
photocopier. The price was discussed and, as the funds had been
voted on at a previous meeting, we felt that we had made the best
purchase at the best price. It was aso mentioned that if we could
not get a favourable price for our old photocopier we would, as we

had done with our old computer, donate it to charity.

c) Brother L. Cundell mentioned that our Insurance Premium had
been looked at and that no matter what company we dealt with the
premiums were the same. It was decided to remain with our present
insurer.

A motion was put forth to pay our insurance premiﬁm in the
amount of $450.00.

»

M\8\C L. cundell/C. Pyl/Carried

d) Sister L. Burgess brought forth an existing problem concerning
the AS Group. It was discussed at length and the President stated
that the Local would be looking into it. The President also stated
that any changes to classifications had to be agreed to by the PSAC
as they still remain the sole bargaining agent for these groups.
The President also said that the select Consultative Groups that
are set up do not necessarily attain the desired results and tended
to be devisive. It falls in with the proverbial ploy, divide and
congquer. It was suggested that these various groups should choose
a representative, click in with the Union and proceed to reach
their desired goals with proper backing from the Public Service
Alliance.

adjournment was moved by L. Cundell



REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT Submitted by E. B. Dubé

We are all aware that several months have elapsed since our
last meeting. Vacations, other meetings and full schedules did not
enable us to get a gquorum together.

It has, however, been a busy time as Members were anxious to
obtain information regarding Departmental cuts, the Early
Retirement Package, the Early Departure Incentive and the last
circulated "Swap" package. Members have also come to the Local to
have their packages reviewed in order to ensure that they were
receiving all the benefits they were entitled to. ’

call after call and meeting after meeting to resolve ongoing
issues, i.e. Diplomatic Couriers situation, dedicated drivers,
contracts, etc. Meeting also concerning spousal employment, the
role we should play. At this meeting it was underlined and
stressed several times that our main concern was not with spousal
employment (as it could benefit our Members) but rather that we
would not undertake to condone any actions that would reduce the
positions available to our Members. We also met on the day care
issue which has been re-activated by PAFSO. We stated that we did
not have any difficulty with the establishment of a day care at
Foreign Affairs but that it must be of benefit to our Members.
They will look into subsidized spaces and what the Department is
prepared to contribute financially. Our main concern here was it
would be difficult for us to agree to large amounts being funded by
the Department when we were facing cuts. How could we possibly
justify this to our Members. This was empahsized by all Union
Members at the meeting.

other than that, have received correspondence from a number of
rotational SCYs who were dismayed with the notice in Panorama
August 15, 1995 concerning Job Trading and have asked us to look
into the matter. Grievances keep coming in and more and more
assistance is required in the classification of positions game.
Some rumours are appaling and we are looking into different
situations presently. Some, I am happy to say, have been resolved
in a satisfactory way, others are still pending. As we all know
rumours are flying and we will have to sort the rumours from the
facts and deal with them one by one.

HOPE YOU ALL ENJOYED THE SUMMER AND ARE READY TO FACE ANOTHER
ROUND =~ Unfortunately, there are not enough of us but, we are

SURVIVORS!!!!



LOCAL 70125
FILE REVIEW

Since April 1994, a review of all the files in the Local has
been conducted. Files were found placed in the file cabinets and
several storage boxes in the supply cabinet. Supplies were
purchased to update the filing system. Files were researched for
duplication or unnessary materiel, all of which was thrown out. A
total of 9 linear feet was destoyed (3 linear feet equals 1
cabinet drawer). Presently we have 30 linear feet of files of
which 6 linear feet are Financial Records. A further review will
have to be made of the Financial Records to sort them out for
unnecessary materiel. All other correspondence has been filed
except for materiel since April 1995.

A total of 144 hours at a cost of $1215.90 was spent on this
project. It is estimated that a further 10 to 15 hours will be
needed to complete the task on the Financial Files.
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L.G. Cundell



